y of Saint Joseph

1100 Frederick Avenue e« City Hall, Room 309

April 6, 2022

Congressman Sam Graves
Missouri 6% District

St. Joseph District Office
411 Jules, Suite #111

St. Joseph, MO 64501

Dear Congressman Graves:

I am writing to you on behalf of the City of St. Joseph’s request for Water Resources
Development Act (WRDA) funding via the United States Army Corps of Engineers to fund the
Mainline Sewer Lining Project.

The larger sewer mains are generally about 100 years old so rather than let them deteriorate and
fail, St. Joseph has started a program to line the inside of the pipes. These projects are projected
to extend the life of the current asset by 100 years each. The project total will be $5 million.

As the largest wastewater discharge in the District, St. Joseph will be able to continue to invest in
the infrastructure that supports the business and households’ way of life in the city in a manner
that will not have to be re-visited for at least a century.

Mainline sewer collapses have a catastrophic impact on a community in general and the
surrounding properties. Waiting to make repairs until the point of failure also involves a
dramatically higher cost because replacements involve intrusive construction methods that
involve the reconstruction of streets, parking lots and private properties. Some buildings are
built over sewer lines. Projects of this type both save money and avoid costly repairs utilizing
conventional construction methods and the corresponding property disruptions.

Please accept this letter of support for the project!

Sincerely,

ill McMurray
Mayor
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St. Joseph District Office
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St. Joseph, MO 64501

Dear Congressman Graves:

I am writing to you on behalf of the City of St. Joseph’s request for Water Resources
Development Act (WRDA) funding via the United States Army Corps of Engineers to fund the
Mainline Sewer Lining Project.

The larger sewer mains are generally about 100 years old so rather than let them deteriorate and
fail, St. Joseph has started a program to line the inside of the pipes. These projects are projected
to extend the life of the current asset by 100 years each. The project total will be $5 million.

As the largest wastewater discharge in the District, St. Joseph will be able to continue to invest in
the infrastructure that supports the business and households’ way of life in the city in a manner
that will not have to be re-visited for at least a century.

Mainline sewer collapses have a catastrophic impact on a community in general and the
surrounding properties. Waiting to make repairs until the point of failure also involves a
dramatically higher cost because replacements involve intrusive construction methods that
involve the reconstruction of streets, parking lots and private properties. Some buildings are
built over sewer lines. Projects of this type both save money and avoid costly repairs utilizing
conventional construction methods and the corresponding property disruptions.

Please accept this letter of support for the project!

e

Natalig Redmond, President & CEO
St Joseph Chamber of Commerce

Singgrely,




